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Dover Police Investigate Fatal Motor Vehicle Crash 

 

 

DOVER, NH, November 21, 2022 - Chief William Breault of the Dover Police 

Department announces the investigation into a fatal motor vehicle collision. 

 

On November 20, 2022, at approximately 1:40 AM, members of the Dover Police 

Department and the Dover Fire and Rescue Department responded to the area of Tolend 

Road and Glen Hill Road for a collision involving a single vehicle.   

 

The investigation revealed gray 2020 Kia Stinger operated by Brett Holmquist, age 25, of 

Barrington, New Hampshire had been travelling westbound on Tolend Road when it left 

the roadway and collided with several trees.  Mr. Holmquist was ejected from the vehicle.  

He was evaluated at the scene by paramedics who determined that he was deceased at the 

scene.  The area of Tolend Road between Glen Hill Road and Route 125 was closed for 

several hours.   

 

This investigation is being conducted by the Dover Police Department’s Special 

Investigations Unit.  Anyone with additional information regarding this incident is asked 

to contact the Detective Molly Martuscello at 603-742-4646 or 

m.martuscello@dover.nh.gov.   

 

Media inquiries may be directed to Captain David Terlemezian of the Dover Police 

Department at 603-742-4646 or at d.terlemezian@dover.nh.gov.  
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